MEMORANDUM

TO:

Historic Preservation Commission 

FROM:
Scott Eaton, City Manager’s Office

DATE:
February 13, 2009

SUBJECT:
Intermodal Bus Transportation Center (ITC) Update 

************************************************************************

February 2009:

· Request for Proposals for Appraisals issued.  The City hopes to complete appraisals of all properties by June 15, 2009 and complete acquisition of all properties by Fall 2009

· City staff slated to begin surveying site

· RFP for Legal Services to be issued

· Meeting with North Carolina State Historical Office on February 27, 2009.  Scheduled to review project elements and coordinate site tour and discuss potential project impact on Jones-Lee House

· City staff will meet with Campus Walk residents and property owners affected by the ITC project on February 19, 2009, to provide information and guidance on their rights and access to benefits

On January 10, 2009, City staff met with the Board of Directors for the Campus Christian Fellowship, an organization that owns property on the ITC project site, to discuss a proposed joint development for the ITC facility.  The City is awaiting confirmation from the Board that they wish to further pursue such a development.

On October 6, 2008, the Greenville City Council unanimously approved authorizing City staff to begin the property acquisition process to construct the Intermodal Bus Transportation Center within the blocks bordered by Evans, Cotanche, 8th, and 9th Streets.

In August 2008, an Environmental Site Assessment completed by NFE Technologies, a subcontractor of Moser Mayer Phoenix, demonstrated the ITC would have no adverse environmental impact on the site.  However, the Federal Transit Administration requested the City complete an Environmental Assessment of the proposed site for the ITC due to the historic property located there and the large number of parcels involved in the acquisition phase.  The Environmental Assessment is a more detailed study used to determine future impacts of use on existing structures and nearby residents.  Moser Mayer Phoenix has been contracted by the City to complete the EA within approximately 60 days and is working with the State Historical Preservation Office to ensure that their concerns are fully addressed.  The EA will require additional public meetings as well.       

cc: 
Thomas M. Moton, Jr., Assistant City Manager
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